ADAIR COUNTY COMMISSION MINUTES
MONDAY, AUGUST 6, 2018
2ND DAY JULY ADJOURNED

The Adair County Commission convened at 8:30 a.m. on August 6, 2018 in the Courthouse at
Kirksville. All Commissioners were present.

At 11:00 a.m., the Commission met with Brad Ray of Sprocket Technologies and Rhonda Noe,
Adair County Public Administrator. Mrs. Noe wanted to discuss computer and phone issues in
her office. Voices were cutting in and out.

Mr. Ray said he had evaluated the situation and the problem stemmed from the internet
connection at the Courthouse. He said there was a “latency” issue which is a delay between the
start and end of a transmission. The Public Administrator is linked to the internet connection at
the Courthouse even though located in another building. He said the internet speed was not good
at the Courthouse, but usable. That could be the reasoning for the delays.

Mr. Ray suggested the County change to Cable One for an internet provider. He was told that
the County had recently signed a three year contract with AT & T. He asked to review the
contract. Mr. Ray said it did not address latency or guaranteed speed. He asked that the County
contact him if they changed providers again in the future.

Mr. Ray presented two proposals to potentially solve the issue at the Public Administrator’s
office and one proposal for a network security/firewall appliance. He said the firewall definitely
needed to be replaced. He said that January 14, 2020 was end of life for Windows 10 and
suggested that each office budget for computer hardware and software replacement in 2019.
New licenses would also need to be purchased.

The Commission will review his proposals and notify Mr. Ray of their decision.

At 1:30 p.m., the Commission met with Jim Reeves, of Lost Branch Way. Also present was
Adair County Road and Bridge Supervisor, Isaiah Curtis. Mr. Reeves wanted to discuss whether
or not a portion of the road could possibly be closed. Lost Branch Way ends at a low water
crossing and then the road is named Chrysler Way. Road rock ends some distance from the low
water crossing on both roads.

Mr. Reeves, Commissioner Thompson, Commissioner King, and Mr. Curtis studied the map on
the Assessor’s website. Commissioner Thompson wanted to speak with the Assessor and the
Mapper about the situation, but they were not readily available. Commissioner Thompson said
he would discuss the matter with both when they returned. Mr. Reeves was agreeable and
wanted to be contacted with the information. He ultimately would like to close the portion of the
road that is past his home if it is a County road.

The Commission reflected a change to the minutes of Monday, December 1, 2014 (12" DAY
OCTOBER ADJOURNED). In the second paragraph, the words “Laurel Lane” should read
“Byllhead Trail.” Page 521 (a) will be added to County Commission Record E-35 for the
correction.
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Continued from page 171
The Adair County Commission adjourned at 4:00 p.m. on August 6, 2018.

Unscheduled Public Walk-Ins and other Non-Agenda Items for Monday, August 6, 2018:

Carolyn Chrisman — Wind Farm Discussion
Jim Novinger — Stokes Road Tube

Grant Novinger — Stokes Road

IN REF. ORDER NO 4 Adair County Circuit Clerk Fees for July, 2018

ATTEST:
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